MT. BALDY SCHOOL

1 Mt Baldy Road, Mt Baldy, CA 91759

May 16, 2023
Dear Mt. Baldy Community,

At the Regular Board of Trustees Meeting for the Mt. Baldy Joint School District held on Thursday,
May 11, 2023, Board President, Mrs. Margaret Glick, announced her resignation from the Board of
Trustees effective July 1, 2023.

As a result of this announcement, there will be a vacancy on the Mt. Baldy Joint School District

Board of Trustees beginning July 1, 2023. The Board of Trustees met on Tuesday, May 16, 2023 at

5:45 p.m. and took action to fill the Board seat vacancy by appointment for a term to run up through
December 2024. Furthermore, the Board mapped out the process for this appointment as detailed below.

This announcement has been posted outside the school office, the local community post
office, as well as on the Mt. Baldy School District website (www.mtbaldy.k12.ca.us).

If you have an interest in being considered for an appointment to the Board of Trustees, you will
need to submit a letter describing your interest to the Mt. Baldy School Board so that it is received
by Tuesday, May 30, no later than noon (12:00 p.m.). Please send or bring your letter of interest to
the school office at One Mt. Baldy Road, Mt. Baldy, CA, 91759.

To become a Board member, you must be at least 18 years old, live within the designated school
district boundaries (San Bernardino County areas of Mt. Baldy) and be a registered voter. Board
meetings typically occur on a monthly basis, with occasional secondary meetings added. The
successful candidate should also expect to run for election in the Fall of 2024 to complete the term
ending in December 2026.

It is anticipated that a Special Board meeting will be held on Thursday, June 1, 2023, beginning at

6:00 p.m. at Mt. Baldy School. The purpose of the meeting will be to review letters of interest that

were submitted and received by the deadline noted above along with conducting an interview with
interested candidates. Once the Board has reviewed the letters of interest and interviewed the candidates,
a decision will be made by the Board at this meeting to make an appointment for the vacant seat on the Mt.
Baldy Joint School District Board of Trustees.

Once an appointment to the Mt. Baldy School District Board has been made, a Special Board
meeting will be held on Thursday, June 29, 2023, beginning at 6:00 p.m. to administer the oath of
office so that the newly appointed Board member may begin their term of office effective July 1,

2023.

Should there be any additional questions, please feel free to contact Dr. Mitch Hovey or Jan
Gonzales at San Bernardino County Superintendent of Schools (SBCSS) District Governance
Advisors at 909-388-5768 or mitch.hovey@sbcss.net or jan.gonzales@sbcss.net .
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